
 

 

 
Team Rushden - United we stand, divided we fall  

Dear Parent / Carer 

This week’s assembly covered settling back into the rhythm 

of school life and appreciating the challenges that we and 

others may face. We discussed the importance of learning 

and knowing more so that we can make educated 

decisions. Team Rushden’s values are always at the heart 

of our work, celebrating diversity and appreciating that everyone brings 

something unique to the team is highly important. 

The government has now confirmed that all young people aged 12 to 15 

are being offered a first dose of the COVID-19 vaccine. The government 

commented that vaccinating young people should help to reduce the need 

for young people to have time off school and should reduce the risk of 

spread of COVID-19 within schools. The main purpose of the COVID-19 

childhood vaccination programme is therefore to provide protection to the 

young people who receive the vaccine and to reduce the disruption to face

-to-face education this winter. 

In preparation the NHS is planning to deliver a schools-based vaccination 

programme, which is like the successful model used for vaccinations 

including for HPV and Diphtheria, Tetanus and Polio (DTP), supported by 

GPs and community pharmacies. Parental, guardian or carer consent will 

be sought by vaccination healthcare staff prior to vaccination in line with 

existing school vaccination programmes. Like all school-based vaccination 

programmes, the vaccine will be administered by healthcare staff with 

appropriate qualifications who are trained in the vaccination of children 

and young people. 

It is fantastic and a relief that the attendance figures are high, the school is 

feeling ‘normal’ once more and I am sure we can all agree that it feels 

good to be back. Pupils have been reminded to follow good hygiene rules 

and look after themselves and others. Let’s keep heading in the right 

direction! 

Mrs J Burton 

Principal 
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Rushden Academy is a Google Education school, and we use a suite of online programs, 

similar to those produced by Microsoft.  

We understand that pupils may have never used these apps before, so we have created 

some short videos to help you.  

The videos can be found below by clicking on the link provided, and I hope this will help 

you get familiar with using the software. Students will be issued with a username and 

password to access the school computers in their IT lesson, and they will also be told how 

to use their individual school email accounts to log into Google.  

Should you have any questions about using the Google Apps, please write a note in your 

child’s planner and your child form tutor will support where possible.  

https://www.youtube.com/playlist?list=PLeNIymw8juS2u112V4529XTLG5jdUTU3c  

Using Google 

On Monday 20th September, breakfast club will be available to all 

pupils from 8:00am-8:30am. There will be a selection of food 

available including toast, pastries, cereal, yogurt, fruit and a selection 

of fruit juices. Start your day in a great way! 

Breakfast Club is Reopening! 

On 18th September 2021, NMPAT Saturday Music 

Centres will be making music again! Want to be 

part of it... there's nothing to stop you! The first 

term is fully funded, NO CHARGE, and there are 

groups for everyone! No experience needed.  

Sign up here: NMPAT Centres - Registration 

(office.com)  

NMPAT Music Centres Reopen 

To book a slot at our open evening for year 6 students, please use the link below. Booking 

opens at 8am on Monday 20th September. 

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/live-tours-tickets-174096135227?utm-campaign=social&utm

-content=attendeeshare&utm-medium=discovery&utm-term=listing&utm-

source=cp&aff=escb 

Book a Slot at our Open Evening 

https://www.youtube.com/playlist?list=PLeNIymw8juS2u112V4529XTLG5jdUTU3c
https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=t6-Qt09ruk2FdTYbhNSSWDovzax7FkhBveh_OLU6DshUMUY0Q1JKT1QyRzBORlNFWk1EUU9KNkdHNCQlQCN0PWcu&fbclid=IwAR1GbCeLKFBcTf0L_Dutsy3R6xPAGC6n-_Ac3lQ0dS4v2YLrhx7bYwaa8cI
https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=t6-Qt09ruk2FdTYbhNSSWDovzax7FkhBveh_OLU6DshUMUY0Q1JKT1QyRzBORlNFWk1EUU9KNkdHNCQlQCN0PWcu&fbclid=IwAR1GbCeLKFBcTf0L_Dutsy3R6xPAGC6n-_Ac3lQ0dS4v2YLrhx7bYwaa8cI
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/live-tours-tickets-174096135227?utm-campaign=social&utm-content=attendeeshare&utm-medium=discovery&utm-term=listing&utm-source=cp&aff=escb
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/live-tours-tickets-174096135227?utm-campaign=social&utm-content=attendeeshare&utm-medium=discovery&utm-term=listing&utm-source=cp&aff=escb
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/live-tours-tickets-174096135227?utm-campaign=social&utm-content=attendeeshare&utm-medium=discovery&utm-term=listing&utm-source=cp&aff=escb


 

 

 

Fossilisation:  

Students managed to make fossils in molds.  

Formulations:  

Students made an emulsion 

from oil, water and washing 

up liquid  
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This week has seen the restart to practicals in science. With Covid and lockdowns, 

students getting hands-on experience with practicals was difficult, if not impossible to 

complete. Which is why this new start to term has felt brilliant, students have been enjoying 

learning by doing which should help them remember more.   

Here is a taster of some of the practicals that have been going on this week.   

What’s Happening in Science? 

 

Conservation of 

mass:  

Where students found 

that matter couldn't be 

created or destroyed   
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Rushden Academy Open Evening 
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www.rushden-academy.net 

 

Live tours – Come and visit Rushden Academy 

on Thursday 7th October 

 

We warmly invite Year 6 pupils and their families to visit Rushden Academy to see 

what we have on offer to develop pupils outstanding character. We will showcase 

how we nurture Team Rushden values and prepare our pupils to be successful, self-

assured, responsible citizens. 

 

You will have an opportunity to visit all subject areas, to talk to staff and pupils and 

meet with leaders. We will send you away with links to the 2021-2022 prospectus & 

other important virtual information so that you can digest this in your own time. We 

appreciate that it is a very important decision to make and would like to help you 

make your informed decisions. 

 

Please visit the school website www.rushden-academy.net from Monday 20th 

September to access the folder Year 7 2022. Here you will be able to book a slot for 

live tours on the evening of the 7th October. If you wish to speak with someone, 

please contact: 01933 350391 or email: info@rushden-academy.net 

 

To book a spot on our open day, click here. Booking opens at 8am on Monday 20th 

September 

 

We are here to support you, please contact us on 01933 350391 if you would like a 

telephone call-back and further information.  

http://www.rushden-academy.net
http://www.rushden-academy.net
mailto:info@rushden-academy.net
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/live-tours-tickets-174096135227?utm-campaign=social&utm-content=attendeeshare&utm-medium=discovery&utm-term=listing&utm-source=cp&aff=escb


 

 5 5 

Our library has a small amount of stationery that can be bought during break and lunch 

times. Pop in and have a look at our selection while you browse for your next book. 

Buy Stationery in the Library 

Item Price 

Biro Pen (black or blue) 15p 

Handwriting Pen (black or blue) 25p 

Cartridge Pen 80p 

Ink Cartridge 5p 

Pencil 15p 

Highlighter Pen 40p 

Eraser (small) 10p 

Eraser (large) 20p 

Pencil Sharpener 10p 

15cm ruler 15p 

30cm ruler 30p 

30cm Left-handed Ruler 30p 

Protractor/ Set Square 15p 

Small Clear Pencil Case 40p 

Large Clear Pencil Case 60p 

Scientific Calculator (KS3) £3.50 

Scientific Calculator (KS4) £7.50 

The assembly this week was split between the Principal and Senior Vice Principal. The 

assembly welcomed our students back to the Academy and also provided time to reflect 

and consider what it is to be part of a team. Team Rushden.  

As we begin a new academic year the focus was all about the importance of our values 

and how we work together to embrace these as well as modern British values such as 

tolerance. The assembly also provided an opportunity to give examples of how as a TEAM 

we have moved the Academy forward with anti-bullying and our commitment to reporting 

bullying and taking the appropriate action when dealing with it when it occurs.   

Our students were also reminded of all the improvements we have made as part of 'You 

said - 'We did' over the last few years such as a redesigned reward system and the 

canteen. This year, 2021-22 is all about continuing to build TEAM Rushden and moving 

from strength to strength and all being well recovering together from the impact of the 

pandemic.    

Assemblies This Week 



 

 6 6 



 

 7 7 

This year will be the 20th anniversary of the European Day of Languages: a celebration of 

linguistic and cultural diversity. To recognise the day, faculties have been asked to bring a 

European twist to their normal lessons and have come up with some great ideas for our 

students to enjoy next Friday: 

English:  

Literature from other cultures from the Grimm Brothers and Hans Christian Anderson. 

Maths:  

Learning numbers in another language and completing their calculations in these 

languages. 

Science:  

Year 11 will revise history of the periodic table focussing on the culture and background of 

Mendeleev and Dobereiner (Russian and German). Year  7-10 will do a treasure hunt trail 

looking at significant discoveries or inventions by European scientists. Students will mark 

on map the discovery/ invention in both English and the language of the scientist before 

writing a conclusion back in the lab about collaboration with scientists in Europe.  

Creative Arts:  

European cities, their famous buildings and landmarks. 

PE:  

Try out some European sports including Gaelic football! 

 

The day before we have a very exciting talk lined up for our students. Ms Wiles and Miss 

Jepson have arranged for Corporal Moore, an RAF intelligence analyst, to talk to us about 

his job and how he uses his language skills. 

We look forward to sharing some pictures in the next newsletter. 

Mrs Brainwood & Mrs Charlton 

MFL Department 

European Day of Languages 
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Extra-Curricular Clubs 



 

 9 9 

Dear Parent/Carer 

 

ILS provides lockers for Rushden Academy students. 

 

The lockers are owned by ILS and are available for students to rent 

on an annual basis. Rental costs are £25 per year allowing use from 

September through to July.  

Please note all bookings terminate at the end of the school year in 

July. We apologise but there is no discount for lockers booked late in 

the year. 

The locker size is as follows: 

  Height:  450mm 

  Width:   300mm 

  Depth:   450mm 

To guarantee a locker please book online at our website www.ilsschools.co.uk  

Lockers for September 2021 - July 2022 are available to book online now. 

 

All rentals are subject to our terms and conditions which are available during the booking 

process. 

Please note we are a separate entity from the school and all dealings will be directly 

with ourselves. 

 

Yours sincerely 

Paul Nugent                                                                         

Facilities Manager  

School Lockers 

http://www.ilsschools.co.uk
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School Day Timings 

Years 7 and 8    Years 9, 10 and 11  

Form Time 08.35-09.05   Form Time 08.35-09.05 

Period 1 09.05-10.05   Period 1 09.05-10.05 

Break 10.05-10.25   Period 2 10.05-11.05 

Period 2 10.25-11.25   Break 11.05-11.25 

Period 3 11.25-12.25   Period 3 11.25-12.25 

Lunch 12.25-13.00   Period 4 12.25-13.25 

Period 4 13.00-14.00   Lunch 13.25-14.00 

Period 5 14.00-15.00   Period 5 14.00-15.00 

Rushden Academy Musical 2022 
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Congratulations to the following students for achieving star of the week. 

Stars of the Week 
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Congratulations to the following students for achieving star of the week. 

Stars of the Week 
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Congratulations to the following students for achieving star of the week. 

Stars of the Week 
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Go4Schools is the online system that Rushden Academy uses to track student attendance, 

student progress and assign homework tasks.  

Students and parents can access this at home to keep up to date, by checking timetables and 

homework deadlines. Student progress reports will be published through Go4Schools 3 times 

a year.  

Please follow the instructions below to access Go4Schools. 

Student access to Go4Schools 

 Go to the Go4Schools student access page (on the 

top right of the Go4Schools home page) 

 Type in your school email address in the first time 

user box (your computer login in followed by 

@rushden-academy.net) 

 This will send you an email link with your password 

 Login with your new password 

Parental access to Go4Schools 

 Go to the Go4Schools parent access page 

 Enter your email address (the one Rushden Academy contacts you on) to the first time 

user box 

 This will send you an email link with your password 

 Login with your new password 

If you haven’t received an email in 5 minutes, please double check you have your email typed 

in correctly and ask them to send the password again. If you have any problems accessing 

Go4Schools do not hesitate to contact the academy. 

Mr P Bocking 

Assistant Principal 

How to Access Go4Schools 
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If you have any of the main symptoms of coronavirus (COVID-19), get a test as soon 

as possible. Stay at home until you get the result. 

Main symptoms 

The main symptoms of coronavirus are: 

 a high temperature – this means you feel hot to touch on your chest or back 

(you do not need to measure your temperature) 

 a new, continuous cough – this means coughing a lot for more than an 

hour, or 3 or more coughing episodes in 24 hours (if you usually have a 

cough, it may be worse than usual) 

 a loss or change to your sense of smell or taste – this means you've noticed 

you cannot smell or taste anything, or things smell or taste different to 

normal 

Most people with coronavirus have at least 1 of these symptoms. 

What to do if you have symptoms 

If you have any of the main symptoms of coronavirus: 

1. Get a test to check if you have coronavirus as soon as possible. 

 Stay at home and do not have visitors until you get your test result – only 

leave your home to have a test. 

Anyone you live with, and anyone in your support bubble, must also stay at home until 

you get your result.1  

 you're worried about your symptoms 

 you're not sure what to do 

Check if You or Your Child has Coronavirus Symptoms 

Use the NHS 111 online coronavirus service if: 
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Are You Eligible for Free School Meals? 

If you are in receipt of any of the following, your child may be eligible for free school meals. 

 Income Support 

 Income based Job Seekers Allowance 

 Income related Employment and Support Allowance 

 Support under Part VI of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 

 Child Tax Credit, with no element of Working Tax Credit, and a household income below 

£16,190 (as assessed by HM Revenue and Customs) 

 Guarantee Element of State Pension Credit 

 Universal Credit - income dependant 

You can check your eligibility and apply for free school meals through Northampton County 
Council by clicking here. 

https://northamptonshire-self.achieveservice.com/service/Apply_for_free_school_meals

